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Winnebago on the Web!

�x See photos of Camp

�x Read the WAG

�x Read the Echo online

�x Find news of friends

�x Post your latest news

�x Watch the Camp video

�x Take a virtual tour

�x See Winnebago in winter

All of this and more at—

www.Campwinnebago.com

See also
www.Winnebagoalums.com
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   The voters of New York State gave over-
whelming approval to the candidacy of Eliot 
Spitzer on November 7, electing him to a 
four-year term as Governor.  Spitzer and his 
running mate, David Patterson, received 70% 
of the vote, capping a campaign which never 
looked back and was never in doubt.
   The new administration will take office on 
January 1.  “On Day One, Everything 
Changes,” has been a campaign slogan heard 
statewide for months.  From the morning 
after the election, and as the Alumni News 
goes to press, the media have been carrying 
daily reports of the transition appointments 
and progress toward a running start for the 
new governor.
   While at Winnebago, Eliot excelled in inter-
camp baseball and tennis, and appeared on 
the Winnebago stage in “A Night at an Inn.”  
In an Echo mountain trip report, he wrote, 
“The climb up was very hard. Especially at the 
top it kept getting steeper.”
   We wonder if his recent climb felt as steep. 
We’re proud of his feat!

   The transition from camper to counselor 
is often anticipated as a “coming of age.” 
getting to do all the things as a counselor 
that held certain mystique as a camper. Simi-
larly, the transition from counselor to camp 
doctor held much of the same anticipation 
and demystification for me. Having spent five 
summers as camp doctor (with three histori-
cal years as a theater counselor/trip leader) 
and without violating HIIPA laws or patient 
confidentiality, it is my pleasure to share my 
“top ten” so that those without medical de-
grees, who will never get a chance to be 

(Continued on page 2)

  The Governor-Elect of New York, Eliot 
Spitzer, as pictured in the 1969 Echo, 
top, intensely rooting for a teammate in a 
swim meet.  Above, a recent photo of the 
New York State Attorney General 
catches the well-known smile seen fre-
quently since Election Day.

Uncle Doctor Larry Wolk
Shares His Top Ten List



Doctor Larry Wolk Shares His Winnebago Medical Top Ten List

camp doctor, can share in the “Chief’s” experience:
   10) While varying illnesses and diseases are confronted, the 
evolving pathologic manifestations of homesickness and “Echo 
Lake avoidance” syndrome are the most common and certainly 
the most creative. From “my eye is popping out,” to “I think my 
heart stopped,” there is no greater challenge in medicine than 
curing these highly prevalent and complex conditions.
   9) While moving from a bunk to the Doctor’s Cabin is clearly 
an improvement and a milestone, it is not akin to The Ritz! Bugs 
and critters have the same affinity for the Doctor’s Cabin as they 
do for the bunks, only more attracted to the electricity. Having 
said that, it is one of the greatest “lodgings” in the world (an 
opinion my wife might not share)!
   8) The water at Chief’s IS really better than anywhere else in 
camp. The secret: it’s the same water, but chilling and serving in a 
Dixie cup really makes it taste better!
   7) Andy and Jim treat you a little nicer than when you were a 
counselor. As the WAG counselor or Falcon coordinator, you 
are less likely to prescribe drugs or save their lives than you 
would as Camp Doctor  - they’re not stupid!
   6) The campers know more about their conditions and illnesses 
than you do. As a doctor, you think you know everything there is 
to know about allergies, asthma, constipation and attention deficit 
disorder. You are wrong!
   5) Preventive medicine helps to limit the amount of time you 
need to spend providing “sick call” services at Chief’s. Ensuring 
that hands are at least occasionally washed, that hamburgers 
cooked at the outdoor supper field are actually cooked and that 
generous helpings of dietary fiber are offered at meals, will mini-
mize the potential maladies that can occur in the absence of these 
measures.
   4) Camp Store is an exception to anything learned in nutrition 
classes. Charleston Chews and Dr. Peppers are healthy in more 
subtle, non-physical ways
   3) Being Camp Doctor does not mean you don’t have to par-

(Continued from page 1)
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CW Alumni Toast Uncle Sean McDevitt at His Wedding in San Juan
   Staff alumnus Sean McDevitt was married on October 8th

in San Juan, PR, to Mariela Moscoso, in a service attended by 
a number of Winnebagans.  Fraternal twin and fellow alum 
Scott McDevitt was Best Man, and gave a wonderful toast.
   Wedding guests included (standing, from left) Mike Solm-
sen, Erik Hartog, (Scott, Mariela, Sean) David Friedman, Paul 
and Barbara Schwarz; (front) James Goldfarb, David Averne.
   The Sunday evening wedding was held under a tent in the 
courtyard of a condominium in the Miramar section of San 
Juan.  The ceremony, accompanied by a string combo, in-
cluded a symbolic mixing of colors of sand with water, never 
again to be separated.
   The wedding was preceded by a Saturday night party in an 
elegant apartment in Condado.  Fine food and drink was 
followed by a version of “The Newlywed Game” worthy of 
an evening assembly at camp, a game in which these newly-
weds scored high marks.
   The partying went on well past midnight on both nights, 
also worthy of the finest Winnebago traditions. 

ticipate as a counselor would. Skits, talent shows and especially Satur-
day Night Live are excellent opportunities for the Camp Doctor to 
get closer (in most instances) to campers and counselors (in rare 
circumstances, it can alienate some as well!) It’s still worth it….
   2) In addition, as it relates to #3, always pack your sense of humor 
in addition to the stethoscope and otoscope. One of the great se-
crets of Camp Doctor success involves using that tool as often as any 
piece of medical equipment to unravel some of the great diagnostic 
health mysteries of camp!
   1) Most important of all, NEVER underestimate the value of the 
camp nurse! What every camper and counselor already knows but 
what the camp doctor lives and breathes!
   Looking forward to more summers of fun – Uncle Doctor Larry 
Wolk.

Dr. Larry Wolk at Camp last summer, with his son, Zach.



Words for Winnebago Alums— from the Association President
Dear Alums:
   We had another tremendous summer on the shores of Echo Lake.  The summer of Resplendence was 
a sparkle of fun, experience, and opportunity for the campers of Winnebago.  Again, we had a number 
of scholarship campers who had a summer at Winnebago thanks to the generosity of the Alumni Asso-
ciation and Andy Lilienthal.  Right now, we are not able to support all the scholarship campers, and it’s 
Andy who lends Camp’s financial support to keep this program in place.
   I’d like to think that as the years go on, the Alumni Association will take on more and more of this 

responsibility, eventually taking on 
100% of it.  Our stated goal is to raise 
$1.9 million so that we can have a per-
manent endowment to support twelve 
scholarship campers each summer.  I 
believe that this is a realistic and im-
portant goal.  It’s a goal that cannot be 
met without each one of you making 
an effort to help pave the way for 
these boys to continue to be able to 
have their summers at camp.  
   I’d also like to think that since 
you’re getting this newsletter and 
reading this that you know how valu-
able your experience at camp was for 
you or for the people you know that 
went to camp.  Going a step further, 
you have an affinity for Winnebago 
and you know that it’s an experience 
and a way of life that must be shared.  
And the final step—you care enough 
to contribute and you know that your 
contribution is needed to keep this 
scholarship program intact and grow-
ing towards our endowment goal.  
   I’ll look forward to hearing from 
each of you.  We need your love and 
appreciation of camp to become tangi-
ble so that the Winnebago experience 
can be a tangible one for our scholar-
ship campers.

Winnebaganly, Jim
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Thank You!
Thanks to Tom Janover, who hosted our 2nd annual phone bank in June, 
and to all who gave an evening to fundraise for the Alumni Association.  
Since the Spring 2006 Newsletter, the Winnebago Alumni Association has 
received contributions from the following alumni, parents, and friends:

Jonnet, Peter,Oren & Ethan Abeles
Jane & Tony Asch
Matthew Baum
Eric Benson & Matt Simon
Steve Berdy
Jeffrey Bobrick
Stuart Buxbaum
Joanne Caceres
Adele & Rick Carter
Adele & Rick Carter
Kim & Mark Cheiken
Zach Cole & Family
Mark Davis
Carol & John Drake
Lester & Ellen Eber
Bruce Ehrmann
Mary & Richard Felix
David Freund
Jesse Friedman
Paul Gabriel
Maureen & Andrew Gilbert
Vicki Gilmore & Terri Greiss
Alice Gottesman & Larry Zuckerman
Gail Gregg & Arthur O. Sulzberger, Jr.
Jon & Carol Groetzinger
Peter Hahn
Jamie & Haim Handwerker
Debbie Hellinger
Mark & Janet Hershey
Jimmy Janover & Marcy Sandler
Mike Kadin
Marc Kaiser
Donald & Lina Katz
Eddie & Bill Kaufman
Kenny Kaufman

Rob & Penny Klatell
Adam Kramer
Judy & David Lahm
David Landis
Fred Levy
Dick Lewis
Michael Lewis
Stephen Lewis
Ray Londa
Kelly Lukins & Ken Propp
Steve Males
Peg & Lou Metzger
Mr. & Mrs. Mogul
Dick & Julie Osman
Richard Papper
John & Diane Parola
Jacqueline & Louis Phillips
Michael Pressman
Ira Riklis
Jack Rosenblum
Roy Salomon
Robert & Jeanne Savitt
Charles Schlesinger
Jeffrey & Karen Schwartz
Mark & Andrea Seiden
Bob Silberstein
Bob Simon
Tony Spencer
Louis Stern
Dick Stolle
Dana Strupp
Tamar Todd & Tyler Alper
Baila, Bruce & Andrew Waldholtz
Elaine & Ira Wolf
Kim & John Zwetchkenbaum



Winnebago Whispers
—Alumni News
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—————–
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Jim Astrove
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Peter Newman
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Paul Schwarz
Treasurer—

Jim Janover

Erik Hartog     -    Dick Lewis
Sandy Herzfeld-Ben Lilienthal
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   Ty Alper is on the faculty of the Boalt School of Law 
Death Penalty Clinic, where he trains and supervises law stu-
dents in the representation of death-row inmates.  Ty and his 
wife Tamar have two children; Rachel, 4, and Casey, 1.
   John Bodkin (Staff ’80-’83) had a wonderful adventure last 
summer taking his son's Boy Scout troop down the Allagash.
“We had a great time, but the temps dropped to the 30’s 
three nights in a row.  One morning there was ice on the 
ground! (see more at bearbodkin.spaces.livecom)
   Jodie and David Eber (‘70’s) live in New York City with 
their children Henry and Georgina.
   In Randolph, MA, Rabbi H. Bruce Ehrmann (’35, Staff 
‘30’s-‘40’s) has fully recovered from May heart surgery and 
continues to enjoy a retirement which began in 1986.
   H. Paul Gabriel (’42-’46) has retired from the practice of 
medicine.  He still lives in New York City.
   Dr. Mike Lewis (‘50’s-‘60’s writes from Florida, “Because 
of Winnebago, my two daughters went to Vega, and loved it.  
Our son Russell Shattan (‘90’s) has fond memories of 
Camp.”  Mike misses tetherball, ASL, trips and campfires.
   Steve Males (‘70’s-80’s, Staff ‘80’s) is now running all mar-
keting for Bloomberg TV for the US, Canada, Latin America 
and Brazil channels.  His wife, Denise, handles recruitment for 
Time, Inc.
   John Parola (Program Director ’77-’90) writes that Todd 
was married in September, and that Aaron graduated from 
Tulane and is working for Shell.  “Diane and I spend any spare 
time visiting the boys!”

Dr. Tom Gould (right) sent us this recent photo to let us 
know that he and Steve Lewent are still best of friends. 
They were campers and, yes, bunkmates from ‘59 to ‘65.

   Mike Pressman (’95-’99) will graduate from Stanford this 
December with a B.A. and M.A. in Philosophy.  Before starting 
law school next fall he plans to travel in South America.
   Jack Rosenblum (’49-’52) and Corinne Dugas are the au-
thors of “The 5 Secrets of Marriage from the Heart,” a well 
reviewed book. (“Read this wise book…” – Robert Reich.)  
Learn more from jackandcorinne@comcast.net.
   Roy Salomon (’50-’51) recently refreshed his camp memo-
ries when he met and swapped stories with Walter Gold-
farb (‘40’s-‘50’s) in Boston.  Roy writes that at the 50th reun-
ion of his Horace Mann class, he was reminded that it was 
Winnebago friendships that brought a Brooklyn boy to the 
school.  “I was fortunate to attend the best camp and the best 
high school that anyone could hope for.”
   Andrew Waldholtz (’96-’02) is a sophomore at George 
Washington University in Washington, D.C.

Uncle Norman Doyle Visits from “Across the Pond”
   With his wife Sarah here on 
business with the United Nations, 
Uncle Norman Doyle (Norm, 
Normski) recently visited New 
York City for a week in October.  
They managed to fit in a trip out 
to Brooklyn on a rainy Friday 
evening for dinner at the home of 
Stephen Schwarz and Kristen 
Couse, joined by Uncle Paul 
Schwarz.
   Norm is Deputy Head of the 
6th Form at St. Martin’s in the 
Fields, a school for girls, where 
he teaches advanced level univer-
sity preparatory courses to girls 
aged 16-18.  Sarah is part of the 
U.K.’s team on Human Rights, 
Democracy and Good Govern-
ance, a division of the British For-
eign Office.



Page 5Winnebago Alumni Newsletter—Fall 2006

The Gift of Camp:
  Uncle Jim, in his message on 
page 3, makes a compelling 
case for the Association’s 
Scholarship Fund.  Winne-
bago itself underwrites the 
greater share of these schol-
arships, but alums play a key 
role
  Can you help to give a boy 
a Winnebago summer?  
Please use this coupon to 
become a part of this impor-
tant effort.

Yes, I’ll Help the Winnebago Scholarship Fund!

I want to make it possible for minority scholarship campers to enjoy The 
Gift of Camp by attending Camp Winnebago.  I enclose the following tax-
deductible contribution, payable to The Winnebago Alumni Association:

__ $500   __ $250   __ $100   __ $50   __ $25  $______ (any amount)

Name ______________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________

City ____________________________ State ___ Zip _________

E-mail Address ________________________________________

My years as a camper: _____________ counselor: _____________

News for the next Alumni Association Newsletter: ______________

____________________________________________________

____________________________________________________

_______________________________________ (or attach a page)

Mail to: Jim Astrove, 12316 Spur Lane, Rockville, VA  23146

Mark your calendar for the

2007 NEW YORK ALUMNI GATHERING

Saturday, March 31, 2007

2:30—5:00 p.m.

Appetizers on us; Cash bar

SUTTON PLACE
SECONDFLOOR BAR
1015 2ND AVENUE

(AT 54TH STREET)

Alumni Association Plans 2007 Gala 
To Benefit Camper Scholarship Fund

   The Winnebago Alumni Association, seeking to 
build the endowment fund Uncle Jim writes 
about, is planning a gala fundraising event in New 
York in the fall of 2007.  The party will include 
cocktails, wine, and appetizers.  The event will be 
highlighted by an auction, raffle, and a speaker’s 
forum.
   If you can join the planning committee, please e
-mail Uncle Jim (unk1919@yahoo.com) and let 
him know. More details will be in the fall news-
letter as well as on the alumni web page. 
(www.winnebagoalums.com)
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Take a Close Look at This Well-Worn Mile-High Trail Marker;
You Probably Posed for a Shot Where These 2006 Seniors Did

   As an alumnus of Camp Winnebago, it should 
make you happy to know that some things don’t 
change.  “Forever Wild,” Mount Katahdin remains 
the centerpiece of that great wilderness preserve, 
Baxter State Park, and the Winnebago Seniors still 
inaugurate the annual trip season by traveling north 
to Katahdin and making the all-day climb up to Bax-
ter Peak, across the Knife’s Edge to Pamola, and 
back down, as part of a four-day stay in the park.
   In an era when many camps have watered down 
wilderness programs, made trips optional or elimi-
nated them altogether, our trip schedule is stronger 
than ever, and at the core of what defines Camp.
   Later in the summer, these climbers paddled the 
Allagash River.  Sure, they were on the tennis 
court, the ball field and the stage, but years from 
now, when they are your age, they will remember, 
as you do, those trips, and standing a mile high in 
the footsteps of Henry David Thoreau.


